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During the February 2, 2010, meeting of the WEQ Executive Committee, a task force was established to give guidance to the WEQ EC regarding the scope of work to be performed by the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee for Annual Plan Item 2(a)(iii) on standards to support service across multiple transmission systems (SAMTS) The following members were appointed to the Scoping Task Force:

Chair:  

Alan Pritchard (Duke Energy)  

Vice-Chair:  

Narinder Saini (Entergy)

Other Members:

Heather Burnette (Tennessee Valley Authority)
James Eckelkamp (Progress Energy) 

Barry Green (EPSA) 

Shah Hossain (Westar Energy) 

Rob Lamoureux (Midwest ISO) 

James Manning (NCEMC)

Marcie Otondo (Arizona Public Service)
Barbara Rehman (Bonneville Power Administration) 

Paul Sorenson (OATI) 

Roy True (ACES Power Marketing)

JT Wood (Southern Company)

The Scoping Task Force met via teleconference in 2010 on March 22, March 31, April 26, May 19, June 1, June 14, June 15 and June 18.  Meetings are documented on the WEQ EC website.
The Scoping Task Force reviewed excerpts of comments on this subject filed with FERC under docket RM05-25 and also Commission Determinations  in the subsequent FERC Orders 890 and 890-A.  The Task Force also reviewed excerpts of comments on this subject filed with FERC under docket RM05-5-013 and also Commission Determination  in the subsequent FERC Order 676-E.  
A recommendation has been developed which provides guidance to the WEQ OASIS subcommittee.  The Task Force believes that the recommendation addresses the key issues raised in the FERC proceedings while providing transparency to the market and flexibility to Transmission Customers.
The Scoping Task Force considered, at a high level, several methodologies by which the coordination could be accomplished.  The consensus of the group was to opt for the simplest in order to expedite implementation.  Doing so, however, necessitated a number of compromises; the attached scope document explains in greater detail the proposed methodology. In brief, it involves each affected Transmission Provider evaluating its portion of the linked request independently, with the opportunity for a true-up by the Transmission Customer once all evaluations are completed.
The Scoping Task Force recommends adoption of the attached scope document and submission of the recommendation to the OASIS subcommittee as guidance for development of related business practices.
